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Agenda Number:
Prepared on: 2/8/02

Department Name: Public Works, Solid Waste Div
Department No.: 054

Agenda Date: 3/5/02
Placement: Administrative

Estimate Time:           
Continued Item: NO

If Yes, date from:           

TO: Board of Supervisors

FROM: Phillip M. Demery, Director
Public Works Department

STAFF Mark A. Schleich, Deputy Director  x3603
CONTACT: Imelda A. Cragin, Permitting & Engineering Manager  x3613

SUBJECT: Reconstruction of C&D Pad for Foxen Cyn Transfer Station, Project No. 828709
Third Supervisorial District

Recommendation(s):   

That the Board of Supervisors:
Authorize the Director of Public Works Dept. to advertise for the Reconstruction of the Construction
& Demolition (C&D) Pad for the Foxen Canyon Transfer Station.

Alignment with Board Strategic Plan:

The recommendations are primarily aligned with Goal No. 2.  Ensure the public health and safety and
provide essential infrastructure for the Tajiguas Landfill.

Executive Summary and Discussion:

The Solid Waste & Utilities Division (SWUD) is proposing to reconstruct the C&D Pad for the
Foxen Canyon Transfer Station.  The existing C&D Pad needs to be reconstructed with a concrete
slab surface and low retaining wall along two sides.  This project is required in connection with
current operations and the conversion of Foxen Canyon Landfill to a Transfer Station when Foxen
Canyon closes.  It is anticipated that the project will go to bid during April 2002 and that construction
will commence during July or August 2002.

The reconstruction of the C&D Pad for Foxen Canyon Landfill was reviewed in compliance with
CEQA under the first supplemental EIR #97-SD-02 (The Santa Ynez Valley Waste Management
Plan).
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Mandates and Service Levels:

There will be no change in level of service.

Fiscal and Facilities Impacts:

This project is funded by the Solid Waste Enterprise Fund Tipping Fees, Dept. 054, Fund 1930, Acct.
7460.  Cost of the project is estimated at $120,000.

Special Instructions:

Please forward a copy of the Minute Order to the attn: Georgia Navarro and Imelda Cragin in the
Solid Waste & Utilities Division of Public Works Dept.  Also send a copy to Sara Lindgren, in
Accounting, Solid Waste & Utilities Division.

Concurrence:

County Counsel
Auditor-Controller
Risk Management


